
Dover Board of Fire Engineers 

August 2, 2021 
       4:00pm 
 

             Minutes 
   
Meeting was held in the Dover Fire Station   
 
 Board Members Present: Jim Dawley, Kate Cannie & Ford Spalding       

Officers Present:   Chief Paul Luttazi    

Others Attending: David Tiberi, Inspector   
 
Mr. Spalding called the meeting to order at 4:00pm 
 
Acceptance of Minutes:  The Minutes of July 6, 2021, were reviewed & approved by unanimous roll call 
vote. 
 
Approval of Vouchers:  The Board reviewed and approved Department expenditures for the prior                       
                                           Month by voice unanimous roll call vote.   

Ambulance:  $  328.64 
Fire:               $1,668.02 
Fire:         $3,617.64 
Fire:         $    106.91 
Fire:         $    211.07 

 
 
Officers Report:  Fire had 22 calls.  Ambulance had 27 calls.  Notable call was a Med Flight transport of a 
cyclist accident on Centre Street.   
 
The Wilson’s Way developer adjacent to Sage Farm has had a second lot of natural rock blasting under 
the direction of the State Fire Marshal and the Dover Fire Department.  There were no problems.   
 
Chief Luttazi notified the Board that the Algonquin Gas Line that goes through Dover is undergoing 
maintenance work.   
 
With the passing of former Chief Craig S. Hughes, the Board expressed its condolences to the 
Department and family of Chief Hughes.  The Board thanked and expressed its appreciation to the men 
and women of the Department for their participation, in tribute, to Chief Hughes and his family at the 
Wake at the George H. Dougherty Funeral Home in Wellesley on July 23, 2021.  And, then again on July 
24 at the funeral service and celebration of his life at the Most Precious Blood Church in Dover and 
graveside service at the Highland Cemetery in Dover.  
 
The Board also recognized the following Fire Departments who provided mutual aid and coverage to the 
town over July 23 & 24:  Franklin, Medfield, Natick, Norfolk Sherborn and Sharon.   
 



 
Chief Craig Hughes’s service to the Dover Fire Department will always be admired and appreciated.  He 
cared for the men & women of the Department with his number one concern for their safety and for his 
and their dedication to the citizens of Dover.    
   
 The meeting was adjourned by roll call voice vote at 4:20pm. 
 

Next Regular Monthly Meeting is Scheduled for September 13, 2021 @ 5pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
Ford Spalding, Chair 
 

 

 

 

 


